


Incline Gymnastics Booster Club


Board Meeting

Inclineboosterclub.com


Meeting minutes

Tuesday, September 28, 2021 at 6pm


Call to Order and guest sign-in-

Karen Tepoorten, Heather Stiffler, Richawna James, Amie Durocher, Stacey 
Seymour 

	 

President’s Report  - (Karen Tepoorten) 

• Welcome and agenda


Vice President’s Report - (Amie Durocher) 

• Amie discussed a new banner that will be hung in gym as advertising 

business. She also talked to the new printer who agreed to do our business 
as previous for free or low cost, and also plans to contact previous banner 
advertisers regarding renewal for the new season. 


Treasurer’s Report - (Tammy Kotzker via email)

• Tammy is sending another letter to the IRS to get our name officially changed 

to Incline Gymnastics Booster Club-JO. This has already been updated with 
the CO Secretary of State. She is still looking into whether we can do a large 
raffle.


• We currently have $19,327.21 in our checking account. For this year, we 
have raised $3,791.44, which does not include any carryover from last year 
that hasn’t been distributed (approx $3000)


• Tammy will work in the next few weeks to get Karen T. (new President) added 
as a signature on the bank account and to remove Glenn M. (out-going 
President).  


Secretary’s Report - (Stacey Seymour) Nothing new to report


Gym Report - (Christi / Lisa) Still unknown when team pictures will be taken and 
is dependent on date of competition leotard arrival.


Fundraising Reports 

• Scrips gift cards–Kristin McWilliams currently organizes. Need to 

eventually find someone to take over program as her daughter will be 
graduating in the Spring. Plan to send email to teams with easy links to 
get everyone involved.


• Christmas Wreaths-Kristin McWilliams will continue to organize this winter




• Amazon Smile–Discussion that this is a low yielding fundraiser, and 
difficult to find Incline as the receiving charity. Plan to send out email to 
teams with easy link sign up instructions 


• King Soopers-Discussion of link to account yields 1% of total grocery 
sales. Even though this is small, everyone in the gym participating would 
add up.


• Yearbooks-Amie spoke to new printer and he has agreed to print for free. 
Members agreed orders should be taken ahead of time so not to print too 
many.	May take pictures of all athletes vs. waiting for families to send 
pictures in which delayed print last year.


• Fundraiser Shopping Extravaganza at Castle Rock Outlet Mall–Heather 
Stiffler reports we have sold only 49 tickets to the event so far, with a goal 
minimum of 125. We have to have 125 to check in the date of the event 
October 23rd. One deterrent noted was that the shopping event falls within 
DCSD Fall break and many people are out of town. She also described 
that we need to have 5 volunteers x 3 hours each, or 10 volunteers 1.5 
hours each, to work event. She did say our club won the $500 incentive 
for most tickets sold in the early sale time period. Karen (President) to 
follow up with Christi to possibly cancel practice for that date and make it a 
“bonding team event”


New Business 


• Melissa Holmberg proposed to a board member asking if there was 
interest in printing up and selling yard signs with their athlete’s name. 
There was mixed thoughts if this would be a good seller.


• Christi proposed to Karen a lead on looking into selling beer as a 
fundraiser at sporting events. It was noted that this was looked into 
previously. Karen to follow up with Glenn.


• It was suggested that the booster club website add visuals and update 
money made.  Amie will update website to reflect money made over the 
last year.


Next Meeting will be: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 at 6pm


Adjournment


